
We provide services, solutions, and opportunities for our community. 

 
 

18 East 22nd St. 
Kearney, NE  68848-1180 
(308) 233-3214 
www.cityofkearney.org 

 

 

CITY OF KEARNEY 
PRESS RELEASE 
For Immediate Release 

 

 
Issued Date:  August 14, 2018 
 
Point of Contact:  Captain Mike Kirkwood, Kearney Police Department, 308-233-5266 
 
Shooting 
 
On August 13, 2018 at 10:34 p.m. Kearney Police Department officers were dispatched to 
1925 Avenue F in Kearney, Nebraska regarding a shooting. 
 
Officers discovered a 24 year old male with a gunshot wound to the head and a 19 year old 
male who had been physically assaulted. The 24 year old male was transported by 
ambulance to CHI Good Samaritan Hospital with serious injuries. He has been identified as 
Joshua Rose of Kearney.  The 19 year old male refused medical treatment.  No other injuries 
were reported. 
 
The case is currently under investigation and very fluid at this time.  Further details will be 
made available later this morning. 
 
If you have any information, please contact the Kearney Police Department, 308-237-2104, 
or CrimeStoppers at 308-237- 3424, to report the information. 
 
Check out our web site at www.cityofkearney.org. 
 
We are sending this News Release as a service to the news media and citizens of Kearney. 
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